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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, 9 THE COTTAGES, MARKET GREEN, 

COTTINGHAM  

AT 7PM ON TUESDAY 2ND AUGUST 2022 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Cantrell, Kemp, Duke, Jump, Moore, Knight & Green 

Deputy Clerk: Pape 

2 Members of the Public 

 

Members of the Public are welcome to attend meetings, but unless commenting on a specific 

planning application, are present for observation only. It should be noted that the Parish Council 

acts as a Consultee on applications and East Riding of Yorkshire Council make the final decision. 

Members of the Public can comment directly to East Riding of Yorkshire Council by visiting their 

website. 

 

1768 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

 Non-Received    

 

1769 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Kind & Medini 

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

1770 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE & NOTICES OF DECISION (SEE ATTACHED 

SHEET) 

 

 1770.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting 

 

1770.2   Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape informed Cllrs she had contacted the ERYC 

Conservation Officer to enquire when the next Cottingham Conservation Area Public 

Consultation is due to take place, a reply had been received advising Cottingham is still in 



15 

 

Parish Council Office: 9 The Cottages, Market Green, Cottingham, East Yorkshire HU16 5QG 

Tel: 01482 847623   E-mail: clerk@cottinghamcouncil.org  

www.cottinghamparishcouncil.org.uk 

Chairman: Councillor Ann Abel    Tel: 01482 875489   Deputy Clerk: Nicola Pape   

the surveying period and ERYC will get back in contact when a document is ready to 

discuss with Cllrs 

 

1770.3   Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape informed Cllrs that ERYC had chosen 4 street names 

from the Parish Council Approved Name Bank to be used for the new development at 64 

Park Lane, Cottingham – the chosen names being: 

 

Horsley Avenue 

Gargett Crescent 

Latham Croft 

Coney Nook 

 

ERYC have asked for suggestions for new street names and Cllrs agreed that a request be 

submitted to add Lawson Gardens to the current list 

 

Resolved:  Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape to contact ERYC  

 

1770.4   Prior to the meeting Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape had circulated to Cllrs 

correspondence from The Planning Inspectorate (PINS) in relation to the proposed Dogger 

Bank South Offshore Windfarms (Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project). In 

December 2021 a previous scoping request for the Dogger Bank South Offshore Wind 

Farms had been withdrawn by the Applicant. In the interests of clarity, the correspondence 

relates to a new and separate EIA Scoping Request. The Parish Council had been requested 

to submit any comments by 23rd August 2022. Cllrs agreed they had no further comments to 

add to those submitted previously 

 

1770.5   Cllr Duke wished it to be minuted that he expressed thanks to Deputy Clerk Nicola 

Pape for her hard work in producing documents to be discussed during this meeting 

 

1771 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING  

 

1771.1   See Appendix A for full planning comments 

 

 

1772 TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON STREET LIGHTING 

 

Cllr Abel asked Cllr Casson for an update on a street lighting issue raised in 2021 when she 

had passed her paperwork relating to the matter to Cllr Casson. Solar Lighting 

considerations are still being looked into and an update will be provided by Cllr Casson at a 

future meeting 

 

1773 TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON BIOWISE  

 

 1773.1   Cllr Casson proposed arranging a meeting with representatives of ERYC and the 

Environment Agency to visit the site. Cllr Green informed Cllrs that ERYC are in the early 

stages of setting up a liaison team to address the issue 

 

 1773.2   Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape informed Cllrs she had been contacted by the Clerk of 

Skidby Parish Council who had been approached by a representative of the “Stop the Stink” 
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campaign enquiring if Skidby Parish Council would work with Cottingham Parish Council 

to try to get the odour problems addressed. Cllrs agreed to request a meeting with 

representatives of Skidby, Willerby and Anlaby Parish Councils 

 

 Resolved: Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape to arrange meeting 

 

 1777.3   Cllr Green requested that the member of the public present at the meeting, who is 

part of the “Stop the Stink” campaign, be invited to all future meetings relating to Biowise 

 

 

1774 ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY)   

 

1774.1   Cllr Jump expressed her concerns regarding motorist speeding on Dunswell Lane 

and requested this be discussed in further detail at the next meeting 

 

1774.2   Cllr Green expressed her concerns regarding parking facilities/costs at Castle Hill 

Hospital for patients, visitors and staff – this is also impacting on nearby residential streets. 

Cllrs requested Duncan Taylor from the HEY NHS Trust be invited to a pre-meeting on 

Tuesday 6th September to provide an update  

Cllr Cantrell informed Cllrs she had received feedback from NHS staff disappointed that the 

current parking/bus schemes were detrimental to them and enquired if a representative from 

Unison could also attend a meeting – Cllr Casson will contact Unison 

 

Resolved:  Deputy Clerk Nicola Pape to contact Duncan Taylor 

Resolved:  Cllr Casson to contact Unison 

 

Items for next agenda:   

 

Speeding – Dunswell Lane 

Pre-meeting – Castle Hill Hospital parking 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 6th September 2022  

 

There was no other business, and the Chairman closed the meeting at 7:45pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


